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For Rotary year 2021 – 2022, 25 projects were funded using $87,042 in District Designated Funds 
(“DDF”) from The Rotary Foundation (“TRF”), together with club contributions which must match or 
exceed the DDF.  Attached is a chart of these projects printed from www.matchinggrants.org (aka 
“Grants Website”) on March 9, 2022.  The Amount column shows the sum of the DDF plus club 
contribution. 

Highlights 

1. Several District Grants from prior years got closed.  Please remember District Grants in our 
District are one year projects and the final report and supporting documentation should be filed 
within two months of completion of the project, and no later than May 31.   

2. A Zoom presentation on highlights of the District Grant cycle was made at pre-PETS in February 
2022. 

3. The District 5010 Excess Reserves Committee voted to transfer $30,000 to supplement the DDF 
which is available for District Grants.  We expect $66,800+ DDF, which will mean a total of 
$96,800+ DDF to use for District Grants for RY 2022-23. 

Challenges 

1. Clubs sometimes fail to upload, to the Documents tab of their project page (the one with 5 tabs 
across the screen), bank cancelled checks and/or invoices marked paid.  In case of audit, this is 
the best proof of payment of your grant funds, and the Grants subcommittee will follow up until 
this is done.  This is a necessary step to take in order for the District grant to be closed.   

2. Some clubs do not timely attend to the steps in the district grants cycle, and are slow to respond 
to prompts by the Grants subcommittee.  In particular, the delay in filing final reports and 
supporting documentation causes extra time and inconvenience for everyone, including your 
Grants subcommittee.  Although the Grants subcommittee is not here to do these tasks, we are 
available to help. 

3. The Grants Website has shortcomings compared to more polished websites like Amazon.  Since 
a club may only interact with the Grants Website a few times during the year, it may easily 
forget its Grant Management Seminar training how to navigate it, and its pecularities: 

a. When uploading documents to the Documents tab, for instance, unfortunately the 
documents may not show up for a day or two. 

b. Some people have difficulty using the electronic signature process to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) and the final report.  Getting help from the 
Grants subcommittee may be necessary, but in most cases the electronic signature 
process works smoothly. 

c. A 35 minute video entitled 30 Minute Quick Start Guide to 2022 District Grants was 
created as a resource to refresh memories how to do key steps.  This video is on the 
Grant Information page (go to D5010 website, click Foundation, then click District 
Grants and Global Grants). 

http://www.matchinggrants.org/
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